Monday, May 1, 2017 | Social Services Funding Committee Meeting 1st Floor Fanno Creek Rm | The Beaverton Building

Meeting Minutes

Committee Members Present: Patricia Longua, Richard Eyde, Ryan Hoppes, Laura Mitchell, Lisa Stiller, Erin Woolley, and staff liaison Megan Cohen.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Megan provided an update regarding the presentation schedule and kept time for presenting organizations.

Impact NW: Amy Powers, Anna Vo, a parent, and a student of the program presented the organization's \$20,000 request to support the SHINE Program at William Walker Elementary School. Grant funds would be used to provide staff and supplies for extended-day academic support, focusing on STEM, reading, and writing.

<u>Jubilee Transition Homes:</u> Gerry Pruyn presented the organization's request for \$14,400 to serve homeless men in Beaverton by stabilizing their housing and addressing employment. Funds would provide a monthly stipend for mentors at the Jubilee transition houses who support individuals in moving from homeless to self-sufficiency.

<u>Sexual Assault Resource Center:</u> Erin Ellis presented the organization's request for \$8,000 to offer free clinically based support groups for survivors of sexual violence and to ensure that all services are in English and Spanish, culturally relevant, and responsive to those in trauma recovery. Funds would support the Support Group Coordinator position.

<u>Lutheran Community Services NW:</u> Lisa Coella, Jacinda Paschoal, and Stephanie Green Weizer presented the organization's request for \$21,888 to guide and support refugee youth and families in exploring adjustment, acculturation, identity, and leadership. Funds would be used to support staffing, translation, communications, and travel costs.

ORI Community and Evaluation Services: Stephanie Irish and Chris Arthun presented the organization's request for \$19,817 to offer free, online parenting programs to Beaverton families in collaboration with the Washington County Juvenile Department. Funds would be used to provide personnel for enrollment in the program as well as the software.

<u>Portland Housing Center</u>: Felicia Tripp presented the organization's request for \$10,000 to provide the comprehensive first time homebuyer program to Beaverton clients, including counseling and financial education. Funding would be used to provide for the cost of class hours in Beaverton and associated personnel.

Open Door Housing Works: No call/no show.

<u>Southwest Community Health Center:</u> Samira Godil presented the organization's request for \$10,000 to provide comprehensive physician visits to low income Beaverton residents. Funds would be used for the clinical personnel, interpretation, labs, imaging, medication, and medical supplies as needed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 4 at 5:30 pm in the 1st Floor Fanno Creek Room of The Beaverton Building.

This information is available in large print upon request. In addition, assistive listening devices, sign language interpreters, or qualified bilingual interpreters will be made available at any public meeting or program. To request these services, call 503-526-2584.